TOWN OF

DARMSTADT, INDIANA

 SETTLED 1822                                                                                                      
 
INCORPORATED 1973

Minutes of

April 12th, 2016

These minutes are not intended to be a verbatim transcript.

 Audio of this meeting is on file in the Town Clerk’s Office.

TOWN COUNCIL






       


CLERK-TREASURER

Bob Stobbs, President





 
      


Mallory Lowe

Phil McElroy, Council Member




     


P. O. Box 20

Paul Freeman, Council Member




    


Darmstadt, IN  47618-0020

Steve Kahre, Council Member





Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Steve Kahre, Paul Freeman and Phil McElroy. Superintendent Jeff Goerges and Attorney Keith Sermersheim were present. 

 Freeman made a motion, seconded by McElroy to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

 McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

 Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Lowe- In the clerk's office:  We have been advised by the State that all cities and towns will now need to educate and integrate all officials and employees on internal controls.  This is to promote a more open door relay of information, to deter theft, fraud and behind closed doors type politics and to overall keep better checks and balances across the board.

As you know, I have a vast amount of information at all times concerning the town, the utilities, the government and even the employees and officials.  I will begin to include more utility account change information in my monthly reports, I would also like to start emailing out more reports and information to the council & shop that I deal with on a daily basis so as I am not the only one with all this pertinent information in case I fall ill or something was to happen to me.   In the Utility Department:  In the sewer department, we had another huge leak on Martin Road at the same house, this time it was over 400,000 gallons. I had Jeff and Aaron check it out to see why this huge amount of clean water was being wasted, they confirmed a broken pipe, that was broken for weeks and the water ran into a ditch.

In General Town Items:   As the weather warms up we will work on the town flag corner to clean it up, trim the bushes and spray the weeds.  It is now our corner to maintain, since the dentist, Dr Johns gave it to the town.  The Rotary club used to take care of it years ago, but they have since dispersed.  So I may see if a couple residents want to volunteer to keep our town corner in good shape and looking nice.  

OLD BUSINESS:


1.   Jordan Lane quote for repairs

Council discussed the Jordan Lane where water runs across.  Jeff had a couple quotes for repairs.  Freeman made a motion, seconded by Kahre to make repairs on Jordan Lane up to $3,700.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

2.   Update on Center Creek Playground repairs
Kahre stated that the playground repairs would happen this weekend.  The Civitan club has donated $700.  Mallory Lowe added that it desperately needed at least one working water fountain.  Lowe asked about at least getting the small pedestal water fountain working again that is at south end of playground by zipper.  Lowe also mentioned one of the baby swings is missing and needs replaced.  Kahre stated he would look into seeing if we can get the pedestal fountain working again.  Kahre noted that he would have the bills sent to town po box to be paid up to our agreed donation amount of $3,000.  Stobbs noted that the restrooms needed to be repaired.  Lowe noted that the portable potties weren't even there last week.
NEW BUSINESS

no new business
Superintendent’s Report 

Jeff noted that they have had 13 service calls for the month of March and 5 so far in April.  They have been patching pot holes and had the community service workers out to pick up trash.  Jeff stated there is one pump station off Inglefield road they have been working on that continually had it's lights on during rain.  They smoke tested the lines and manhole.  They discovered there was a sump pump that had been disconnected.  Jeff stated that the letter we sent out to residents about not having sump pumps connected has really been useful.  
Jeff mentioned that Wessler Engineering asked for the sewer maps for Darmstadt, council didn't see a problem with it.  

Board member’s comments 

Phil McElroy stated that he and Mallory are working on reviewing our sewer costs and will continue to study the costs, rates and profit/loss amounts in the sewer department.  
Kahre asked if the outflow was typical this month.  Lowe noted that 2.5 million is our normal monthly sewer outflow.  

Lowe mentioned that on the master pump list, we seem to pump the commercial businesses much more often than we do the residents.  Kahre stated that perhaps we need to charge the businesses a higher rate than the residential customers since the businesses are costing us more with more maintenance and more septic tanks.
Attorney’s comments 

no comments

Resident’s comments 

no residents comments
The meeting adjourned at 8:15pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

